March’s Chief’s Report 2017

I regret to inform the Board of the passing of Auxiliary member Pete Mueller. And note the passing of
Bruce Dickinson.

Firefighter Novikoff has resigned.

Seven members still attending EMT class. (one dropped due to family issues).

Bill Moffat, Deb Newell and Chief Lamar attended the Central WA CPAW meeting.
We have ordered wildland gear for 2017 from the DNR 50% support grant.

The Association ordered; 2k worth of wildland gear, 3 AED(s) for community placement, $300 to support
4H Easter Egg Hunt, and 32 new chairs the Aux. is buying 32 more with storage racks.

Mike Stanford returned from the National Fire Academy. Very good comments.
We have 5 people attending the free North Bend Training Center’s Fire Behavior and Search and Rescue.
We will be sending firefighters to RiverCom Wed. for tour and teaching experience.

A citizen has offered 2 snow machines for District use. Chief Lamar contacted CCSO re: program
partnering.

We will hold an ICS class here Wed. for helping organize a new Coalition foe Fire Adapted Communities.
Mega Fire presentation scheduled for the 24" of this month at the church.

We have been asked to support the Tour de Bloom race again this year. 5/5/2017.

Marlene Glover will be out on extended medical leave.

Terri will be on vacation beginning 3-15-2017 for about 10 days.

We have been asked to provide assistance to CCFD1 promotional process and WVC Leadership Training.

A Communications Team has been established to address issues of internal and external
communications as defined in the Strategic Plan.

The Annual WA State Firefighter conference is coming to town in June we should have members
attending.

We will be hosting the Chelan Douglas Firefighters Assoc. and the NCWCA meetings later this spring and
summer.



